AT THE WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday, the 18th day of April, 2016
Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman
James E. Presutti, Councilman

Scott M. Manley, Councilman
Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer


Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
      Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG
Police Chief Donald Bruce Campbell led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
Deleted Item 11G: Recreation – Emergency Blue Light Phone System
Deleted Item 12: Code Compliance – Matrix Inspection and Monitoring Agreement

Changed Item 14B: Highway – Capital Reserve Account changed to Award the          

Cold Milling Rebid
5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount

of $2,046,981.63 for vouchers 161400 to 161563.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
       6.   ENGINEERING:
             A.  Landscape Security: Summit Lane
                       Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval for the cost estimate prepared                  

      by JMC Site Development Consultants in the amount of $40,178.00.  This is               

      for the Landscape Security related to the Summit Lane at Newburgh Expansion  

      Project (Park Lane) (15-18).
MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve $40,178.00 for the cost    

estimate prepared by JMC Site Development Consultants.  The Motion was 
seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 
             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.         

             B.  Stormwater Security: Summit Lane
                       The Stormwater Control Facility Maintenance Agreement between the Town and  

                   DRA Fidelco Newburgh, LLC (the “Facility Owner”) is to provide for the long term 

                   maintenance and continuation of stormwater control measures.  The Facility Owner 

                   shall maintain, repair, clean, replace and continue the stormwater control measures 

                   on the Summit Lane at Newburgh Expansion Project. 
                   MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Stormwater                

                   Control Facility Maintenance Agreement between the Town and DRA Fidelco 

                   Newburgh, LLC.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 
             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.         
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                   Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests approval for the cost estimate prepared                  

                   by JMC Site Development Consultants in the amount of $118,491.71.  This                  

                   is for the Stormwater improvements related to the Summit Lane at Newburgh 

                   Expansion Project (15-18).

                   MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve $118,491.71 for the
                   Stormwater improvements prepared by JMC Site Development Consultants.                          

                   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

             Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

             Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.         
             C.  Gardnertown Commons Bonus Density
                   Attorney at Law Stanley A. Schutzman, P.C. sent a letter as Counsel for Farrell 

                   Building Company, the Owner and Applicant to Supervisor Piaquadio, requesting             

                   a senior housing density modification required and permitted under the Towns’             

                   Code Section 185-48.  Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor stated that there are                    

                   still issues that need attention: Extension of the current outside User Agreement; 

                   Modification of the increased number of units and Question of fees.
                   MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene approving the one year extension              

                   of the current outside User Agreement.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman            

      Ruggiero.  

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                    

      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
             D.  Presentation of Hydrogeological Study
                   Hydrogeologist/Associate Karen Benson and Hydrogeologist/Senior Vice               

                   President Frank Getchell, P.G. from Leggette, Brashears & Graham, Inc. (LBG)               

                   gave a 15 minute presentation on their completed assessment of the feasibility                

                   of developing a water supply for the Town from local groundwater resources.                  

                   The next step is to install “test” wells at one or more locations to evaluate the                  

                   site conditions, and groundwater yield and quality.  The Town should anticipate                

                   a cost of approximately $10,000.00 to $15,000.00 for a drilling contractor to             

                   complete four borings and related small test wells with short-term testing.  The            

                   cost estimate for the construction/development of a single screened well is              

                   about $120,000.00 to $150,000.00.
                   More discussions will be needed on this topic.

             E.  Chadwick Lake Filter Plant: Economic Viability Study
                   Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests authorization to solicit proposals for an 

                   evaluation of the short and long term economic viability of the Chadwick Lake              

                   water supply.   

                   The Town Board was in agreement with Mr. Osborne taking the next step to                  

                   get the scope from the Engineering firms and then ranking them without asking               

                   for price quotes at this time.                   
             F.  Matrix Post Approval Scope/Agreement
      Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor stated that the Town Board approved the 
      Agreement for Engineering Services between the Town and McGoey, Hauser               

      and Edsall Consulting Engineers, D.P.C.  on April 4, 2016, for their professional 
      services relating to the Matrix Site Development project.  Additional inspections          

      will be necessary and will be covered/paid for out of the T-Account not to            

      exceed $24,000.00.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero approving the additional inspections

      not to exceed $24,000.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                    

      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.      
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       7.   RESERVOIR PROTECTION: 
A.  Terrizzi
Town resident John Terrizzi and his brother sent a letter to Supervisor Piaquadio               on November 4, 2015 asking if the Town would be interested in buying one or               both land parcels that they own which are located at the north side of Chadwick  Lake.  The lots in question are Section-Block-Lot: 4-2-8 at 16.5 acres and Section-Block-Lot: 4-2-5.4 at 12.3 acres. 
The Town hired Thomas M. McChesney, SRA from Valuation Consultant, Inc.  located at 12 Route 32, Newburgh to determine the fair market value of the properties.   The S-B-L property of 4-2-5.4 was appraised at $75,000.00 and              the S-B-L property of 4-2-8 was appraised at $85,000.00 (Opinion values as                   of February 2, 2016).  
The Town Board will take a walk around the properties to assess the wetland situation and will check on the Town’s funds after which an offer can be made. 
B.  Shields
Town resident Roger D. Shields who resides at Mountainview Avenue sent a             letter to Supervisor Piaquadio stating that he would like to donate 2.3 acres of            land adjacent to Chadwick Lake (from the stone wall towards the lake) to the             Town.  Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor stated that if the Town wanted to          proceed with accepting the donation from Mr. Shields (the property is in trust)           the Town will need signatures from the grantee, trustee and all beneficiaries.              A Title Policy and Search would need to be ordered along with an environmental assessment.  The Town could then have documents prepared for transfer. 
      MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve having a Title Policy           

      and Search ordered.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                    

      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.      
      8.   RECEIVER OF TAXES: Discussion of Initiating Credit Card Program

            Receiver of Taxes Deborah Smith and President Wil Labossier from Software          

            Consulting Associates located in Red Hook presented a short overview to the Town  

            Board with regard to online payments for the Receiver’s Office.  Mrs. Smith stated            

            that the Receivers Office turns away one to two phone calls and two to three people            

            who come to the window each day asking for this online service.
· The Receiver’s Office is already using Software Consulting Associates for the  Town‘s Water & Sewer, Bond, School and Property Tax software programs.

· Software Consulting Associates have been serving municipal clients with high        quality software and leading service since 1983.  SCA now service between            twenty five and thirty online sites.

· There is no charge to the Town for setting up or maintaining the website for                     
the online payments.

Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor will review the package.  Councilman Presutti             

             agrees that the Town would benefit and more discussions will be forthcoming.  
      9.    ACCOUNTING: Rendano Building Budget
Town Accountant Ron Clum stated that the 2016 budget was prepared without 

knowledge of the purchase of the Rendano Building located at 21 Hudson Valley 

Professional Plaza.  Mr. Clum set up the following accounts within the Buildings            

& Grounds section:

Acct. #001.1628.0481
     Utilities



$10,000.00


Acct. #001.1628.0497
     Maint. Contracts/Leases/Rentals        $10,000.00

Acct. #001.1628.0474
     Repairs to Non Vehicle Equipment     $10,000.00

These budget lines will be taken from the Contingency Line – Acct. #001.1990.0499

in the total amount of $30,000.00.  The amounts will have to be adjusted as the year 

progresses as there is no history on the building and the Town is not sure of what the  

actual expenses will be. 
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the above budget lines                  

in the amount of $30,000.00.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  
    10.    DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS:
             A.  Hydrant Flushing

      Commissioner of Public Works John Platt will be conducting the Spring Fire                

      Hydrant Flushing Program starting on Monday, May 9, 2016 and continuing for            

      two weeks until completion on or before Friday, May 20, 2016.  The newspaper           

      ad will appear in the Mid Hudson Times and the Sentinel.   Any questions to this 
      program can be directed to the Water Department Offices located at 311 Route 32             

      or telephone number (845) 564-7813. 

      MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve the 2016 Spring Fire  

  

      Hydrant Flushing Program starting on May 9, 2016.  The Motion was seconded          

      by Councilwoman Greene.  

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  
B.  Sewer Plant Weekend Monitoring
      Vice President Michael P. Tremper from CAMO Pollution Control, Inc. from           

      Wappingers Falls sent a letter to Commissioner of Public Works John Platt                 

      on April 6, 2016 regarding performing the following tasks at the sewage               

      treatment facility on weekends and holidays.  
      -  Daily testing per the SPDES permit, settable solids, pH, DO, C12 residual etc.  
      -  Routine daily housekeeping; clean bar rack, etc.
      -  Monitor plant process for abnormal conditions that vary from typical operation             

         and contact Town personnel to repair.

      -  Maintain chlorine residuals.
      -  Complete daily log sheets.
      The cost for this service for two hours per day on Saturday and Sunday is $175.00 

      and the cost for two hours of overtime per day on Saturday and Sunday is $262.40.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve hiring CAMO Pollution 

      Control, Inc. to perform the above tasks at the sewage treatment facility on      

      weekends and holidays.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman      

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – abstain; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent. 
C.  Purchase of Ford F350

      Commissioner of Public Works John Platt requests approval to purchase a 2016 

      F350 XL Regular Cab 4x4 dual wheel single axle truck with a dump body and            

      plow for $46,695.44 and a 2016 F350 XL Regular Cab 4x4 pickup with plow from  

      Van Bordel Ford for $35,863.75.  The funds are available in the 2016 Budget.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve purchasing a 2016 F350          

      XL Regular Cab 4x4 dual wheel single axle truck with a dump body and plow for 

      $46,695.44.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman      

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

      MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve purchasing a 2016 F350             

      XL Regular Cab 4x4 pickup with plow for $35,863.75.  The Motion was seconded             

      by Councilwoman Greene.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman      

           Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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11.   RECREATION DEPARTMENT: 

  A.  Defensive Driving Course
  Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield and Councilwoman Greene            

  requests approval to select the Automobile Driving Club of Orange County               

  to provide the Defensive Driving course for the Town.  There was one              

  vendor who submitted a lower quote (Damon Finch Power Sessions) but   

  Councilwoman Greene stated that based on the knowledge that the               

  Automobile Driving Club has, the Town would be further ahead as they               

  have previously provided classes for the Town and stated that the Town             

  employees receive a discount.
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve holding a mandatory Defensive Driving Course for Town employees who drive Town vehicles.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.    


                     VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – abstain. 

        Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent. 

  B.  Exercise Equipment
                      Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests 

        approval to purchase and install fitness equipment at Chadwick Lake Park along 

        with the installation of a pour in place surface under the equipment.  Mr. Petrillo 

        would also like to request the transfer of $63,230.00 from the Parkland Trust Fund   

        to finance this project.  
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve adopting a Negative Declaration determining the action does not affect the environment.  The Motion  was seconded by Councilman Manley.    


                     VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

        Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.         
        MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve purchasing and installing    

        the fitness equipment at Chadwick Lake Park at a cost of $63,230.00 contingent 
        upon approval from the Town’s insurance carrier.  The Motion was seconded by    

        Councilman Ruggiero.    


                     VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

        Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.         

MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve using the funds from the Parkland Trust Fund in the amount of $63,230.00 to finance this project.  The  Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.    


                     VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

        Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.         

  C.  Playground Equipment
                      Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests 

        approval to purchase and install the new maypole piece of playground equipment           

        at a cost of $2,300.00.
        MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve purchasing and installing 
        the new maypole piece of playground equipment at a cost of $2,300.00.  The 
        Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.    


                     VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

        Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.         

  D.  Playground Surface 

                      Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests 

        approval to expand the current playground area with 1” cap rubber surfacing  

        (14,500 sq. feet) for a cost of $81,825.00 (this cost also includes the purchasing   

        and installing of the new maypole piece equipment as stated in 11C).  Mr. Petrillo 
        would also like to request the transfer be taken from the Parkland Trust Fund to 
        finance this project.  
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       MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve expanding the current 

       playground area with 1” cap rubber surfacing for a cost of $81,825.00 and using   

       the funds from the Parkland Trust Fund to finance this project (this cost also includes 

       the purchasing and installing of the new maypole piece equipment as stated in 11C).       

       The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

       VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
  E.  Playground Donation (Torres Family)

                      Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests 

       approval to place a donated firetruck themed playground piece to be placed                   

       in the Chadwick Lake Park playground in memory of Xavier Torres.  Xavier                

       was a six year old kindergartner at Fostertown Elementary School who passed                

       away on May 12, 2015 from a brave battle with brain cancer.  Christy Torres, 

       Xavier’s mother, has already received support from both Cronomer Valley Fire    

       Department and Orange Lake Fire Department to help in the fundraising effort.
       MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve placing a donated              

       firetruck themed playground piece in the Chadwick Lake Park playground in           

       memory of Xavier Torres contingent upon approval from the Town’s insurance 
       carrier.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

                    VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                    Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

       Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.                

  F.  T-38 Payments for Community Day

 Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests 

 payment from the T-38 account in the amount of $12,965.00 for the following            

 Community Day expenses:

 LaMela’s Sanitation

-

   $350.00

 Fireworks Extravaganza

-

$9,750.00

 Funk Junkies


-

$1,700.00

 Scotty’s Potty’s


-

   $975.00

 Vinnie Farina Signs

-

   $190.00






           $12,965.00
 MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve payment from the                         

 T-38 account in the amount of $12,965.00 for Community Day expenses.                     

 The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

                     VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

        Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent 

               G.   (DELETED ITEM): Emergency Blue Light Phone System

         This item was deleted from the agenda. 
  H.   Purchase of Picnic Tables

         Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests  

         approval to purchase two hexagonal picnic tables for Chadwick Lake Park and 

         using the funds from the Parkland Trust Fund to finance this project.  The cost               

         of each table being $725.00 for a total cost of $1,735.88. 
         MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve purchasing two  

         hexagonal picnic tables for a total cost of $1,735.88.  The Motion was seconded            

         by Councilwoman Greene.    


                      VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

         Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

 MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve using the funds from               

 the Parkland Trust Fund in the amount of $1,735.88 to finance this project.  The  

 Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.    


                      VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

         Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.         
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   I.    City of Newburgh Stage Request

               Judy Kennedy, Mayor of the City of Newburgh, requests borrowing the movable                      

               stage from the Town for the City of Newburgh Illuminated Festival scheduled for 
               Saturday, June 18, 2016.  Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation 
               Robert Petrillo will handle delivering and picking up the movable stage from the 
               festival himself.

               MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the request of borrowing 

               the movable stage for the Newburgh Illuminated Festival scheduled for Saturday,  

               June 18, 2016.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

         VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

         Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

  J.    Public Service Building Blacktop

                    Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo and Highway 

                    Superintendent Todd DePew requests approval for the following two part proposal:             

                    Blacktop from the northern most part of the Public Service building to Route 300 

                    with the upper and lower sections being leveled and blacktopped for a cost of 

                    $44,000.00.  Also chip seal from the north end of the building toward the filter             

                    plant including the upper and lower lots for a cost of $7,000.00.  This work will               

                    be done by the Highway Department and should be split between the following 

                    departments in equal amounts of $10,200.00 for a total cost of $51,000.00.

         Departments:  Courts; Recreation; Water; Sewer and Building and Grounds


         No action will be taken now.  Supervisor Piaquadio will check to see if each 
                    department has enough money in their respective budgets.
  K.   Hiring of Seasonal Laborer and Camp Staff
         Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests                    

         approval to hire (26) Seasonal Employees.  The season will be from Thursday,                

         June 16, 2016 until Wednesday, September 7, 2016.  Upon approval, the new 

         employees will need to have their drug/alcohol testing, fingerprints and all their       

         paperwork completed.  Approved hires will be split as follows: 




             Laborer

  2





Lifeguard
  1

Rec Aides
23






26

         MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the hiring of (26)              

         Seasonal Employees at the rate of pay as listed in Mr. Petrillo’s memo.  The   

         Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  
 12.   (DELETED ITEM): CODE COMPLIANCE: Matrix Inspection and Monitoring    

         Agreement
 This item was deleted from the agenda. 
      13.   TOWN CLERK: Carnival Application
              Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie said Dreamland Amusements Inc. has submitted                  

              an application for a Carnival permit for the benefit of East Coldenham Elementary  

              School PTA.  The carnival will run from April 21, 2016 thru May 1, 2016 at the  

              Newburgh Mall.  Police Chief Campbell and Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie have 
              approved the application.   Code Compliance Supervisor Gerald Canfield will               

              inspect and approve once it is set up.  Supervisor Piaquadio wants approval to                

              be conditioned upon receiving a $1,000 deposit.  The hours will be as follows:

Monday to Friday
  (5:00 pm – 11:00 pm)

Saturday and Sunday   
(12:00 pm – 11:00 pm)
              MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve Dreamland Amusements             

              having a carnival at the Newburgh Mall, conditioned upon receiving a $1,000.00           

              deposit.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.

      VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                

      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.  
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      14.   HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT:
  A.  Hiring of 2 Seasonal Employees

                     Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests approval to hire Alan Rau as               

                     a part time seasonal employee and Nicholas Ponesse as a full time seasonal 
                     employee.  Mr. Rau will work twenty hours a week for six months at a rate of          

                     $12.00 per hour and Mr. Ponesse will work as a full time from May until August                

                     at a rate of $12.00 per hour.  The seasonal workers will need to be fingerprinted, 

                     drug and alcohol tested and complete their paperwork.  

                     MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve hiring Alan Rau as      
                     a part time employee at an hourly rate of $12.00 with a start date of Thursday, 

                     May 5, 2016.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.    


                     VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

        Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
                     MOTION was made by Councilman Presutti to approve hiring Nicholas Ponesse          

                     as a full time employee at an hourly rate of $12.00 with a start date of Thursday, 

                     May 19, 2016 thru August 24, 2016.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman 
                     Ruggiero.    


                     VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

        Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
  B.   (CHANGED ITEM): Award the Cold Milling Rebid
   Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests approval to award the Cold                 

   Milling Machine rebid to Donegal Construction Corp. from Greensburgh, PA.
   Milling Machine with minimum milling width of 6’3”:

   Donegal Construction Corp.                  $4,800.00 per 8 hour day

   1235 Marguerite Lake Road
          $600.00 mobilization


   Greensburgh, PA 15601  
                       $200.00 per move

   MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the Cold Milling Machine   
   rebid to Donegal Construction Corporation for the Milling Machine with minimum 
   milling width of 6’3”.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

        VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                     Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

        Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
  C.   Purchase of Road Side Mower
                 Highway Superintendent Todd DePew requests approval to purchase a John   

                 Deere 5085E Utility Tractor and Alamo-Industrial Versa 72 from Keil Equipment          

                 located in Hudson for $82,014.42.  The Highway Department will be using the        

                 New York Statewide Contract # PGB 22792 and the cost will be taken from the 
                 Capital Reserve Highway Equipment Account #030.0030.0891.

                 MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve purchasing a John   

                 Deere 5085E Utility Tractor and Alamo-Industrial Versa 72 in the amount of 

                 $82,014.42.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.    


                      VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

         Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
                 MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve spending the 

                 $82,014.42 from the Capital Reserve Highway Equipment Account.  The 
                 Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.    


                      VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                  

                      Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes. 

         Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

     15.    POTENTIAL EXECUTIVE SESSION: Letchus vs. Town of Newburgh Litigation  

 MOTION made by Councilman Presutti, seconded by Councilman Manley, to go                

 into executive session at 9:27 p.m..  Supervisor Piaquadio announced that the sole  

 purpose of the executive session would be to discuss the litigation brought against             

 the Town of Newburgh by Letchus.   

              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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 MOTION made by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman Manley,                 

 to come out of executive session at 9:51 p.m.   Supervisor Piaquadio announced             

 that no action was taken during the executive session, and no action is anticipated              

 now.
              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

 MOTION to adjourn made by Councilwoman Greene, seconded by Councilman    

 Presutti.  Motion made at 9:52 p.m. 
              VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 

              Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

              Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

      Meeting adjourned at 9:52 p.m.




Respectfully submitted,

 _______________________________        ______________​​​______________​​​__​​____

 Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
      Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  

      BJM – 4/22/16
